
        

   

  
 

   
 

     
  

 

   

 

   
 

 

   
   

   
    

   
 

 
 

  
 

 

M e m o r a n d u m Tab 21 

To: CHAIR AND COMMISSIONERS CTC Meeting: March 16-17, 2016 

Reference No.: 4.21 
Information 

From: WILL KEMPTON 
Executive Director 

Subject: COMMENTS TO THE GOVERNOR’S OFFICE OF PLANNING & RESEARCH’S 
“REVISED PROPOSAL ON THE UPDATES TO THE CEQA GUIDELINES 
EVALUATING TRANSPORTATION IMPACTS IN CEQA” 

ISSUE: 

On January 20, 2016, the Governor’s Office of Planning and Research (OPR) posted and invited 
input on the “Revised Proposal on Updates to the CEQA Guidelines on Evaluating Transportation 
Impacts in CEQA”. On February 29, 2016, the Commission’s Executive Director submitted 
comments to OPR in response to the revised proposal. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends the Commission affirm its concurrence with the attached comment letter 
transmitted by the Commission’s Executive Director to OPR.   

BACKGROUND: 

Senate Bill (SB) 743 (Steinberg, 2013) requires that OPR amend the CEQA Guidelines to provide an 
alternative to level of service (LOS) for evaluating transportation impacts. As a result, on January 
20, 2016, OPR released a revised proposal to update the CEQA Guidelines.  The revised proposal 
includes: (1) an explanation of the changes and how OPR responded to public input received from an 
earlier public draft; (2) a revised proposed new CEQA Guidelines Section 15064.3; (3) a draft 
technical advisory containing recommendations related to methodology, thresholds of significance, 
safety, and mitigation; and (4) case studies illustrating how the proposed analysis would apply to 
sample projects.  OPR required that comments to the revised proposal be submitted by February 29, 
2016.   

The revised proposal can be found at: 
https://www.opr.ca.gov/docs/Revised_VMT_CEQA_Guidelines_Proposal_January_20_2016.pdf 

Attachment – Comment Letter to OPR 
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